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Thursday, February 14, 2002 —- Mgmt. Conf. - Continued 

this month; specifications require the installation not be disruptive to Park activities. New O’Brien Park Restrooms and South Lakes Pavilion will advertise in the next few weeks. The Design Master Plan for LaFortune Park Golf Course work is underway. Flood mitigation data gathering is proceeding with additional aerial photography and the development of digital topography to go with it. These will assist the INCOG-coordinated study on Pole Cat Creek. Chairman reported the Storm Water 100 Year Flood requirements will be met at Lot 5 of Expo Square; this dirt contract is scheduled to be completed the first part of April. (CMF #183704) 

Edwards presented the River Parks Authority Report for February. The Authority is working with Oklahoma Department of Transportation to complete the trail project between PSO Soccer Complex and I-44, along with the trail completion from the 71st Street Bridge leading to the Turkey Mountain Parking Lot. Edwards reported the Bank of Oklahoma fountain at 71st Street was currently under construction and there was a new landscape area dedicated to Jim Pielsticker at 48th and Riverside. She added the T-Town Bicycle shop had agreed to sponsor the Great Tulsa Bike Ride on May 5 and the Authority had surpassed their goal for the July 4th “Tulsa Salutes Freedom” celebration. Edwards announced the River Parks’ web page (www.riverparks.org) had been completed. It includes maps of the trail system and links to the City of Tulsa and Tulsa County web pages. 

Jordan requested the Board approve a resolution amending the Tulsa County Building Code, which briefly includes: 1) changes to the section on permits to allow plumbing permits to be issued to an individual who performs plumbing work on his own property; 2) delete Section 1824.10 house moving area restriction; 3) adopt the 2000 International Building Code, the 2000 International Plumbing Code, the 2000 International Mechanical Code, the 1998 International One- and Two-Family Dwelling Code and the 2002 National Electrical Code; 4) changes to fee schedule for commercial/industrial permits to reflect the increased number of inspections required; and 5) new fee for floodplain review in the amount of $25.00 as authorized under HB #1329. He advised Blakeley has verbally approved the resolution. Moved by Dick, seconded by Collins to approve and authorize execution of the resolution amending the Tulsa County Building Codes. Motion carried. (CMF #183705) 

Dick presented a letter from Mayor Susan Savage’s office as a carry-on item due to its time-sensitive nature. It was received late yesterday and a response is requested by today. The letter asks the Board to issue support for House Bill 2144, which deals with control of predatory lending. Moved by Collins, seconded by Dick, to take steps necessary to support House Bill 2144. Motion carried. Chairman will prepare letters of support to the bill’s sponsor, the Chair and Vice-Chair of the State House of Representatives’ Banking and Finance Committee, as well as Tulsa area legislators. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:22 a.m. 
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